
 

                        ~The SIR LAKE TAHOE BRANCH 160~                         
CHARTEERED APRIL 22, 1991 

                                    

                     MEMBERSHIIP OPEN TO MEN REGARDLESS OF AGE, RACE, COLOR, OR RELIGION 
GETTING  TOGETHER FOR LUNCH AND ENJOYING OUR VARIOUS ACTIVITIES 

HIGH MOUNTAIN NEWS 

 
 
 

	
AUGUST	2022	
We meet the 4th Monday of the month 

                            10am – 11am Executive meeting 
     11am – 12 noon Social Hour 
     12 noon - 2pm lunch General Membership meeting 

                       FANDANGO CASINO CARSON CITY 
 
 
     This will be our last meeting before our annual picnic.  
Please copy the Picnic attendance form from this newsletter and 
bring it to the August meeting or mail it to Treasurer, Mike 
Patton with your meat choices and a check for $15.00 per person 
attending.  

 
Little Sir, Tom Kerns has another great speaker for the August meeting that should 
be very interesting and informative.  It’s a member of the local Washoe Tribe who 
will talk about the Washoe’s and answer questions you might have.   
 
Hope to see you all at the meeting. Please let your caller know if you will attend the 
meeting, we must have an accurate count. Come to the meet and greet at 11am with 
the meeting and lunch to follow at 12 noon.  
 
Your Big Sir, John Lilygren 
 
\ 
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My Fellow SIRS, 
 
My Fellow SIR Members, 
We continue to have good attendance even through the vacation months. We had 
51 members and guests attend the July meeting. As usual, the food and service 
were outstanding at the Casino Fandango. Our meeting in their smaller Banquet 
Room worked out okay but we certainly prefer the bigger Conference Room.  

Our July speaker was our own Kip Steele. Kip spent almost 23 years as a Special Agent of the FBI. He shared a 
little bit about his experiences as an FBI Agent in New York and Nevada, including cases he handled in the 
Carson City/Reno area. Thanks to Kip for talking to us…and I’m always looking for speakers from our 
membership, so get in touch with me if you are willing and interested in being a speaker. 
August’s speaker is a member of the local Washoe Tribe. She’s going to talk about the Tribe’s past, present 
and future. 
Keep up the good work on bringing in new members. New members is what keeps our Branch thriving. 
Remember, first time guest gets a lunch on us!! 
Lastly, there will be various announcements that our Branch is moving back to a requirement for members to 
attend a minimum of monthly meetings throughout the year. This State SIR requirement was suspended 
during the COVID pandemic, but now that COVID restrictions have been lifted, we are reinstating this 
minimum meeting attendance requirement. There are many reasons the State SIR requires this, but from my 
perspective the most important reason is to meet and get to know your fellow Branch members. The 
foundation of SIRs is social interaction….as such we need to maximize the number of ways to do that with as 
many members as possible and our monthly meeting is a key part of this. 
Thanks to all of you that came to the July meeting and I hope to see more of you on August 22.  
 
Your Little SIR, Tom Kerns 
 
 

 
 
 

SIG HEIDEMANN, RICHARD DAVIS, 
\KEN KOEGL, MARSHAL MCCURDY, 

DAVE TIONGCO, JOE YOUNG,  
STEVE HOLLSTROM, BILL HOPP,  

DAVE MAGNOTTA 
 
 
 

 

 

 

~NOTICE~ 
All travel events and other activities sponsored by 

Sons In Retirement, Incorporated, or its Branches, are 
for the convenience and pleasure of its  

members and their guests who desire to participate.  
Sons In Retirement, Incorporated, and its Branches do 

not assume any responsibility for the well-being or 
safety of the participants or passengers, or their 

property or any damages whatsoever, in any manner 
pertaining to said activities. 
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From the Nominating Committee  
BALLOT  FOR 2023 OFFICERS 

       At the September Picnic meeting, the attending general membership will 
be voting on our Branch Officers for next year. These 12 positions constitute 
the Branch Executive Committee.  The following list of Candidates will be 
offered during that meeting for your consideration.  We will also be accepting 
nominations from the floor at the Picnic. 
 
Big Sir Tom Kerns, Little Sir Jim Maxadon, Secretary Joe Carmona, Asst. 
Secretary Joseph Young, Treasurer Mike Patton, Asst. Treasure Neil Wolf, 
Director John Lilygren, Director Joe Tomlin, Director Jim Beilstein, Director 
Terry Cannon, Director Skip Hempler, Director Steve Butts 
 
   We thank these gentlemen for answering the call.  Additional nominations 
may be made from the floor, and a nominee from the floor must indicate his 
agreement to accept the office if elected. 
 
 

                                           NOMINATING COMMITTEE 
                               STEVE BUTTS, JOHN GERARD, JOHN LILYGRAN, 
                              SKIP HEMPLER, JOE MCKENNA, MIKE PATTON, 
                             TOM SAWYER, DAVE TINGCO, LARRY COFFMAN 
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45ORM 28, SONS IN RETIREMENT MONTHLY CASH REPORT Branch No.-   160 

Branch No. – 160 Area – 2 Region – 6 
Month – July Year – 2022 MONTH YTD 
BEGINNING CASH BALANCE (Total Cash)                                           Line 1 $3,676.35 $4,211.09  
    
GENERAL ACCOUNTS    
   Receipts    
              101  Contributions--- Donations  $83.00  
              102  Interest $.06 $.43  
              103  Other—Assessments  2022/2023 58 members paid $406.00 $560.00  
                      Subtotal General Receipts                                                  Line 2 $406.06 $643.43  
   Disbursements    
              201  Printing, Supplies etc $30.00 $702.28  
              202  Postage $24.00 $229.39  
              204  Guest Expense    
              205  State Board Pro Rata Assessments $194.25 $584.50  
              206  Other -   $95.27  
                      Subtotal General Disbursements                                         Line 3 248.25 $1,611.44  
                      NET GENERAL gain / (loss)                                     Line 4 ( 2-3 ) $157.81 $968.01  
    
CUSTODIAL ACCOUNTS    
     Receipts    
              301  Monthly Luncheon-46 paid, 1 no show paid Carl Slate $1,175.00 $8,066.00  
              306  Rooster Items  $277.00  
              307  Other  50/50 DRAWING-July $205.00 $1,210.00  
              308  Other—Picnic raffle sales    
                      Subtotal Custodial Receipts                                                 Line 5 $1,380.00 $9,553.00  
     Disbursements    
              401  Monthly Luncheon  $1,057.08 $7,732.00  
              402  Special Activities  -picnic security deposit   $200.00  
              406  Rooster Purchases $85.00 $317.00  
              407  Other  50/50 PAYOUT $96.00 $571.00  
                      Subtotal Custodial Disbursements                                       Line 6 $1,238.08 $8,820.00  
                      NET CUSTODIAL gain / (loss)                                  Line 7 ( 5-6 ) $141.92 $733.00  
    

ENDING CASH BALANCE (Total Cash)                                  Line 8 ( 1+4+7 )  
$3,976.08 

 
$3,976.08  

 
CASH ELEMENTS  MEMBERSHIP 

Checking                   $3,775.08 Members 115 
Savings    
Other $201.00 Include HLM’s 

Total $3,976.08  
 

  
        August 07 2022   
 
        Patrick M. Patton                
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Sir Branch 160 
South Lake Tahoe 
Executive Meeting 
July 22, 2022 
 
Big Sir John Lilygren called the meeting to order at 10:10 am. 
 
In attendance:  
Executive Committee: Big Sir: John Lilygren, Little Sir: Tom Kerns, Secretary: Joe McKenna,  
Asst. Secretary: Absent, Treasurer: Mike Patton, Director: Skip Hempler, Director: John Gerard, 
Director: Steve Butts, Director: Joe Tomlinson, Director: Terry Cannon, Director: Jim Beilstein, 
Director: Steve Butts 
 
Quorum present: 
 
Approval was made of the July meeting agenda. 
 
Approval of the June minutes, by Hempler and seconded by Kern’s.  Approved unanimously. 
   
Big SIR:   
Discussed picnic in 2022:  Monday September 25 at Lampe Park.  Deadline for sign-ups is Friday September 16.  Picnic to 
be $15/per person.  Will have nametags.   
 
Little SIR:  
Picnic Details:  Picnic Time is 9:30-3:00 pm on September 25. Cost for the annual picnic is $15/person.  Nametags 
provided for everyone. 
David Tiongco:  tables, Mike Patton: condiments, table covers, Larry Coffman: raffle tickets, flag, PA system 
Joe Tomlin: Beans & BBQ, John Gerard: Beer/Wine/Drinks, Sig Heidemann: Ribs, hamburgers, chicken 
Steve Butts: Lettuce, Name tags 
 
Treasurer: Mike Patton provided Financial Report: 
 
1.We have $3475.35 in our checking account and $201.00 in our petty cash for a total of $3676.35. 
Our 3rd quarter assessments were paid to the state in the amount of $194.25. 
Our 20/22 assessments are now being collected.  Please pay at meetings or golf events. 
Picnic $15/per person 
 
Attendance:  Steve Butt reported we have a total of 113 members.   
 
Membership:  No report 
 
Chair Reports: Golf: Sig will give his report at the general meeting. Sunshine:  No report 
 
Old Business:  Rosters are available. 
 
New Business:  Dave Tiongco reported that we have a new slate of officers for the 2022/2023 year. 
 
Adjournment:  10:55am, Joe McKenna Secretary 
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UP COMING SIR 160 PICNIC AT LAMPE PARK 

1325 Waterloo Ln., Gardnerville, NV 89410 
September 26, 2022 

WHATS HAPPINING  
1. Set up 9:30am, Start at 11am, lunch 12 noon, and finish 2pm  

 
2. Steaks, Ribs, and Chicken.  With Beer, Wine, Water and Soft Drinks. Please bring your own set 

up.  Fork, Spoon, Plate and Steak Knife. (Plastic does not work well.)  
 

3. $15.00 Single, $30.00 A Couple. Guests welcome, Money in by September 16, 2022. Bring a gift 
for the raffle. (White Elephant) or re-gift 

 
4. Those with last name starting with A-L please bring a dessert; those with last name starting with 

M-Z bring a Salad.  

5. We will be selling tickets for our 50/50 drawing, 6 for $5.00 and tickets will be sold for the gifts 
everyone brings, $ 6 for $5.00. (This is one of our two fundraisers for the year).  

 
6. Make checks payable to Sir Branch #160. You can pay at the meeting on August 22, 2022 or mail 

your check to Mike Patton, 2605 Clapham Ln., Minden NV 89423 by September 16, 2022. (Please 
make checks payable to SIR branch 160 Picnic) 

+++++++++++++++Cut+++++++++++++++Here++++++++++++++++++++++ 
NAME                                             NAME  
 

Please mail this request in with your check so we can determine how much food and 
drinks to order by September 16, 2022. 

 
Please circle your choices. 1. Steak (for one) Steak (for two) 2. Ribs (for one) Ribs (for two) Chicken 
(for one) Chicken (for two) 

 

6. 
 
 



Membership & Luncheon Report 
SIR – Lake Tahoe Branch 160 

Your attendance Chairman, Steve Butts 
 
 
 JULY 2022 
 
 
 

 
Total Member previous report (113) 
 
Members Dropped (0)  
 
Members Added (2) Bill Eagleton, Bill Hopp 
 
Total Members this report (115) 
 
Inactive to active (0)  
 
Medical Leave (13) Ed Rector, Jack Post, Franz 
Goepfert, Vern Flicklin, Ray Grubbs, Joe Killian, Dan 
Rodriguez, Dale Herman, Ken Kogel, Hank Teague, 
Leo Fuller, Don Hanifen,  
 
Excused short-term illness or recovery (4) Alan 
Norton, George Barber, Ted Taylor, David Best 
 
Total excused members (16)  
 
Total Active Members minus Excused Members 
(99) 
 
Total number unexcused not at meeting (53) 
 
Members attending meeting (49) 
 
Visitors – Speaker Member (1) Kip Steel 
 
Prospective New Members (0)  
 
Total Luncheon meeting Fandango (49) 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

ROOSTER SALES 
~NOTICE ON SALE NOW~ 

SUPPORT “The SIR” ~ DRESS IT UP WITH 
ROOSTER PINS,  

HATS AND SHIRTS. 
SHOW HOW PROUD YOU 

ARE TO BE A SIR!! 
HATS ~$15 
VESTS ~$29.50   

POLO SHIRTS~ $16/$21 
WICKING SHIRTS~$20/24/30              
 PINS ~ SMALL $2/LARGE $3   
 GOLF/BOWLING TOWELS ~$9 
               Start looking good! 

DAVE TIONGCO 
 

 
BADGE DRAWING WINNER FOR  

AUGUST LUNCHEON JIM MAXADON 
Come to a meeting, have lunch, hear our guest 
speaker and have your badge pulled from the 

bucket for a lunch on the SIR at the next meeting. 
 

 
Lake Tahoe Branch 160 Badge Color Scheme: 
Charter Member…RED Honorary Life 
Member… GOLD New Member…BLUE the 
rest of us…BLACK. When you see a badge with 
BLUE lettering indicating a NEWER 
MEMBER, be sure to make him feel welcome. 
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Previews of Coming Attractions … 
                                                                        
JULY/AUGUST 
 
8/22/22 Sir meeting Fandango Casino 12 noon 
8/23/22 Golf Incline Village 10:00 am SG 
8/29/22 Golf Silver Oak 8:30 am SG 
9/6/22 Golf Mace Meadows 10am SG  
9/12/22 Golf Red Hawk 8:30am SG 
9/12-15/22 Bowling Gold Dust West C.C. 
9/19/22 Golf Carson Valley GC 8:30am SG 
9/26/22 Sir Picnic Lampy Park Gardnerville 11am 
9/27/22 Golf Sun Ridge GC 9:30am SG 

   

 
 
 
 
 

MEMBERS ANNIVERSERY 
FOR THE MONTH OF AUGUST 

2004 MIKE VADNAIS, 2005 RICHARD GWINN, 
2006 DAVE TIONGCO, 2997 SKIP HEMPLER, 

2008 RUSS DOW, 2009 TOM SAWYER,  
2017 JIM BEILSTEIN, JOE D’ANGELO,  

LEE EDWARDS, JOE TOMLIN,  
2019 NEIL FOX, STEVE HOLLSTROM,  

RANDY RAMOCIOTTI, ED WAGGNER,  
2020 WILLIAM BROWN, NICK JANNIS,  

NICK OLACK, DON SANDERSON,  
HENRY TEAGUE, 2021 RICHARD DAVIS, 

RONALD SPENELLA, ROGER ZIEGENHAGEN 
 

 
Visit the SIR Website at sirinc.org and read “SIR 
HAPPENINGS”—the SIR State Newsletter. Sir 
Branch 160 Web Site is up and running. 
https://sirinc2.org/z_branch160/index.html 

 
 
 
 

 
SIR BRANCH 160 

Assessments of $7.00 are due, you can pay 
at our next meeting or make a check out 
and mail to Mike Patton 2605 Clapham 

Lane Minden, Nevada 89423 
 
 

How to sponsor a New Member. . . 
Present him with a business card for his free lunch 
on Sir Branch 160.  He should be able to attend 
the monthly meetings.  Make him aware that 
there is an assessment of $7 once a year, but 

some members make voluntary donations to help 
cover our expenses.  Tell Him that dress is casual 
and to arrive at Fandango Casino in Carson City 
during the social hour - -after 11a.m. but well be 

for 12 noon –Introduce your guest as a 
prospective member when called upon.  He 
won’t have to make a speech.  Pick up an 

application (or go online) help him fill it out and 
then return it to the Membership Chairman.  His 

application will be processed and, typically, he 
can be introduced as a New Member at our next 

regular luncheon meeting.   

 

 
RETURN YOUR CALLS 

Our Callers do a great job in calling our 
members about if you are coming to the 
luncheon and asking if you will be bringing a 
guest.  The problem is some are not confirming if 
they will be attending and then showing up 
without a RSVP to the Caller.  We are charged 
for the number of attendees who RSVP and 
those who do not RSVP show up we are charged 
more for the price of the luncheon.  So, if you 
don’t RSVP be prepared to be charged more for 
the luncheon.   
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…NEWSLETTER… 
 

LAKE TAHOE BRANCH 160 EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE 
 

           BIG SIR------------------------JOHN LILYGREN---------------530-577-5234       DIRECTOR----------------JOE TOMLIN-----------------------775-790-7160 
         LITTLE SIR-------------------JOHN KERNS--------------------925-202-5922       DIRECTOR--------------- SKIP HEMPLER-------------------775-588-4998 
         SECRETARY-----------------JOE MCKENNA……………..530-544-5806       DIRECTOR----------------TERRY CANNON------------------775-883-4605 
         ASST. SECRETARY--------TBD---------------------------------------------------       DIRECTOR----------------JIM BEILSTEIN--------------------775-790-5180 
         TREASURER-----------------MIKE PATTON-----------------775-300-1073        DIRECTOR----------------JOHN GERARD-------------------530-542-2876 
         ASST. TREASURER--------NEIL WOLF---------------------530-318-4091       DIRECTOR-----------------STEVE BUTTS--------------------775-722-0177 

HONORARY DIRECTORS 
              KEN KOEGL----------------------------------619-651-5508                                   MIKE VADNAIS------------------------------------775-546-0810 
              JACK POST-----------------------------------530-570-8063                                   DAVE TIONGCO-----------------------------------775-265-9448 
              TOM SAWYER-------------------------------775-852-8675                                   RON THOMPSON----------------------------------775-848-1402 

LARRY COFFMAN -----------------------------------------------530-577-0328 
BRANCH OFFICIAL E-MAIL CONTACT AND WEB MASTER JAMES MAXEDON jmx7@pacbell.net 

   Area 6 Governor – Gary Johnson 530-333-4814 - Region 2 Director – Dale D. Decker 209-533-0455 - State President– Rick Kindle 
 
 
 
 

 
 
SIR Branch 160 Newsletter 
P.O. Box 550086                             
So. Lake Tahoe, CA 96155 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 


